LDP-PS-REP-10

Chloe Duddy

From:

Heather Wilson < Heather. Wilson@cih.org >

Sent:

22 January 2020 13:35

To:

Local Development Plan

Subject:

Chartered Institute of Housing NI response to DCSDC LDP - draft plan strategy

Attachments:

Chartered Institute of Housing NI response to DCSDC LDP draft plan strategy .pdf

Dear Sir/Madam

Please find attached Chartered Institute of Housing's submission to Derry City & Strabane District Council local development plan (LDP) 2032 – draft plan strategy.

I would be grateful if you could confirm receipt of this submission.

Many thanks,

Heather

Heather Wilson
Policy and engagement manager



This message, and the associated files, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential or subject to copyright. If you are not the intended recipient or entity you are hereby notified that any copying or distribution of this message, or files associated with this message, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately. CIH uses sophisticated firewall technology to check all outgoing messages and checks them for viruses but cannot guarantee the absence of viruses. Please check all attachments before opening them. CIH may monitor incoming or outgoing email to ensure that IT systems are working correctly and emails may be copied and/or stored for CIH's record keeping and back up purposes. If you are a member of CIH and/or have registered with us on our website, please refer regularly to the terms and conditions set out at http://www.cih.org/termsandconditions as these may be changed from time to time. Please notify us promptly if the information you have provided us with changes.





Response to Derry City & Strabane District Council

Local development plan (LDP) 2032 - draft plan strategy

By the Chartered Institute of Housing Northern Ireland

January 2020

CIH Northern Ireland contact: Heather Wilson

Policy and engagement manager

P: 028 9078 7734

E: heather.wilson@cih.org

The Chartered Institute of Housing (CIH) is the independent voice for housing and the home of professional standards. Our goal is simple – to provide housing professionals with the advice, support and knowledge they need to be brilliant. CIH is a registered charity and a not-for-profit organisation. This means that the money we make is put back into the organisation and funds the activities we carry out to support the housing sector. We have a diverse membership of people who work in both the public and private sectors, in 20 countries on five continents across the world. Further information is available at: www.cih.org

How are response is formed

The Chartered Institute of Housing (CIH) is the independent voice for housing with a mission to act in the public interest rather than any one part of the housing industry. CIH has expertise in analysing housing policy and practice and in developing professional standards for housing practitioners. CIH uses evidence and research to develop its views, including by drawing on experiences of housing professionals. We have a diverse membership of over 500 individuals in Northern Ireland and 18,000 worldwide who work cross public, private and voluntary housing sectors.

Consultation response

Q. Do you consider the plan strategy to be sound or unsound?

Sound

Q. If you consider the Plan Strategy to be Sound and wish to support the LDP Plan Strategy, please set out your comments below.

CIH Northern Ireland welcomes the opportunity to comment on the council's local development plan (LDP) draft plan strategy. We support council's ambitious approach in addressing affordable housing in settlements within the strategy and its strong vision for the future of housing policy across Derry City and Strabane District Council (DCSDC). We particularly welcome the focus on the integration of affordable housing in any future residential development.

We are currently finalising a research project on the future of social housing policy, Rethinking social housing Northern Ireland. The first phase of the project was principally sponsored by Department for Communities, and involved interviews with over 230 housing and associated stakeholders, 35 per cent of whom were tenants or residents.

The research participants valued social housing and what it offers. At the same time, they did not want to see large, single-tenure social housing estates being built. Instead mixed-tenure developments were valued as they were seen to support sustainable communities. They can also facilitate a mix of people from different community and income backgrounds. We are pleased to see that the LDP reflects these recommendations like that of other local councils across Northern Ireland.

The report recommends that local government facilitate mixed-tenure schemes through the planning system, a policy which the LDP has included, as well as implementing systems of planning obligations which the strategy has introduced into its plan. CIH welcomes proposals within the plan that on a site of 0.5 ha or more, that 10 per cent of units in any residential development constitute affordable housing. Not only would this minimum requirement contribute to an increase in provision of housing that is affordable, but it would also contribute to mixed-tenure neighbourhoods.

However, we recognise that given the varying levels of housing stress across DCSDC area this may be low in some areas; therefore, we welcome the inclusion of an ad hoc approach that includes provisions for increasing this threshold where the Northern Ireland Housing Executive (NIHE) can demonstrate acute need. We recommend that given the increasingly high need for affordable housing council show flexibility around increasing the quota where and when needed.

CIH supports the recognition of the strategic role of NIHE in determining housing need, whose methodology includes latent demand testing as a proactive tool to identify hidden demand for social housing, which is a stronger factor in rural areas.

We welcome that planning permission will be withheld where proposals purposely containing less than 10 residential units are submitted in order to circumvent policy requirements to avoid the inclusion of affordable housing. CIH considers this approach to be just and in line with meeting the housing needs of more people.

CIH is pleased to see the inclusion of 'tenure-blindness' within the strategy; this approach will serve to make the area more inclusive and sustainable. We are pleased to see that affordable housing in any residential development will be indistinguishable in terms of external design. It is our belief that mixed-tenure developments will work to tackle stigma around social housing and the mistaken perception that the presence of social hosing impacts on the sales prices of private homes. More than that, it provides a guarantee to tenants that affordable housing and high-quality homes are mutually inclusive.

We welcome that the LDP recognises the need for viability in rural areas with a minimum number of two in 10 units in a residential development to include affordable housing; this is particularly important given the urban/rural makeup of the DCSDC. This policy provides choice for tenants who wish to live in rural areas.

The inclusion of advice from housing associations on the layout and design of the affordable housing units will assist the applicant in submitting a residential scheme that meets need. CIH welcomes this practical partnership working between council and providers.

As such, we recommend that council be proactive and regular in its engagement with the housing sector early in the planning process with cognisance of the current ways that affordable housing is delivered. This will help to ensure a smooth experience for all parties involved in the delivery of these sites, in what is a new and welcome opportunity for partnership working between council and providers to deliver the right homes in the right places for people who need them.



Response to Derry City & Strabane District Council

Local development plan (LDP) 2032 - draft plan strategy

By the Chartered Institute of Housing Northern Ireland

January 2020

CIH Northern Ireland contact: Heather Wilson

Policy and engagement manager

P: 028 9078 7734

E: heather.wilson@cih.org

The Chartered Institute of Housing (CIH) is the independent voice for housing and the home of professional standards. Our goal is simple - to provide housing professionals with the advice, support and knowledge they need to be brilliant. CIH is a registered charity and a not-for-profit organisation. This means that the money we make is put back into the organisation and funds the activities we carry out to support the housing sector. We have a diverse membership of people who work in both the public and private sectors, in 20 countries on five continents across the world. Further information is available at: www.cih.org

How are response is formed

The Chartered Institute of Housing (CIH) is the independent voice for housing with a mission to act in the public interest rather than any one part of the housing industry. CIH has expertise in analysing housing policy and practice and in developing professional standards for housing practitioners. CIH uses evidence and research to develop its views, including by drawing on experiences of housing professionals. We have a diverse membership of over 500 individuals in Northern Ireland and 18,000 worldwide who work cross public, private and voluntary housing sectors.

Consultation response

Q. Do you consider the plan strategy to be sound or unsound?

Sound

Q. If you consider the Plan Strategy to be Sound and wish to support the LDP Plan Strategy, please set out your comments below.

CIH Northern Ireland welcomes the opportunity to comment on the council's local development plan (LDP) draft plan strategy. We support council's ambitious approach in addressing affordable housing in settlements within the strategy and its strong vision for the future of housing policy across Derry City and Strabane District Council (DCSDC). We particularly welcome the focus on the integration of affordable housing in any future residential development.

We are currently finalising a research project on the future of social housing policy, Rethinking social housing Northern Ireland. The first phase of the project was principally sponsored by Department for Communities, and involved interviews with over 230 housing and associated stakeholders, 35 per cent of whom were tenants or residents.

The research participants valued social housing and what it offers. At the same time, they did not want to see large, single-tenure social housing estates being built. Instead mixed-tenure developments were valued as they were seen to support sustainable communities. They can also facilitate a mix of people from different community and income backgrounds. We are pleased to see that the LDP reflects these recommendations like that of other local councils across Northern Ireland.

The report recommends that local government facilitate mixed-tenure schemes through the planning system, a policy which the LDP has included, as well as implementing systems of planning obligations which the strategy has introduced into its plan.

CIH welcomes proposals within the plan that on a site of 0.5 ha or more, that 10 per cent of units in any residential development constitute affordable housing. Not only would this minimum requirement contribute to an increase in provision of housing that is affordable, but it would also contribute to mixed-tenure neighbourhoods.

However, we recognise that given the varying levels of housing stress across DCSDC area this may be low in some areas; therefore, we welcome the inclusion of an ad hoc approach that includes provisions for increasing this threshold where the **Northern** Ireland Housing Executive (NIHE) can demonstrate acute need. We recommend that given the increasingly high need for affordable housing council show flexibility around increasing the quota where and when needed.

CIH supports the recognition of the strategic role of NIHE in determining housing need, whose methodology includes latent demand testing as a proactive tool to identify hidden demand for social housing, which is a **stronge**r factor in rural areas.

We welcome that planning permission will be withheld where proposals purposely containing less than 10 **residential** units are submitted in order to circumvent policy requirements to avoid the inclusion of **affordable** housing. CIH considers this approach to be just and in line with meeting the housing needs of more people.

CIH is pleased to see the inclusion of 'tenure-blindness' within the strategy; this approach will serve to make the area more inclusive and sustainable. We are pleased to see that affordable housing in any residential development will be indistinguishable in terms of external design. It is our belief that mixed-tenure developments will work to tackle stigma around social housing and the mistaken perception that the presence of social hosing impacts on the sales prices of private homes. More than that, it provides a guarantee to tenants that affordable housing and high-quality homes are mutually inclusive.

We welcome that the LDP recognises the need for viability in rural areas with a minimum number of two in 10 units in a residential development to include affordable housing; this is particularly important given the urban/rural makeup of the DCSDC. This policy provides choice for tenants who wish to live in rural areas.

The inclusion of advice from housing associations on the layout and design of the affordable housing units will assist the applicant in submitting a residential scheme that meets need. CIH welcomes this practical partnership working between council and providers.

As such, we recommend that council be proactive and regular in its engagement with the housing sector early in the planning process with cognisance of the current ways that affordable housing is delivered. This will help to ensure a smooth experience for all parties involved in the delivery of these sites, in what is a new and welcome opportunity for partnership working between council and providers to deliver the right homes in the right places for people who need them.